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Decision No. C98-543 - ATTACHMENT A

Colorado High Cost Fund Surcharge

Beginning in July, (company name) customers will notice a new charge on their telephone bills. The charge is to pay for the Colorado High Cost Fund.

In 1995, the Colorado Legislature authorized the Colorado High Cost Fund to ensure that all customers in Colorado have access to affordable basic telephone service in a competitive market. Money from the fund will be used to subsidize lower local rates in areas where costs to provide service are higher than average. All customers in Colorado will pay the monthly surcharge, which will be based on a percentage of their basic local service, in-state long-distance charges, and any optional services, such as Call Waiting and Caller ID. The surcharge will not apply to out-state, long-distance calls.

Does the Colorado High Cost Fund support only residential customers?
No. The subsidies will apply to the first residential line and first business line.

How will the surcharge be determined?

Each year the Colorado Public Utility Commission (PUC) will determine the costs incurred in administering the Colorado High Cost Fund and will determine, together with any surplus revenues from any prior year, the charge to subscribers. The surcharge may be evaluated and adjusted quarterly to accurately reflect the needs of the fund.

For additional information, (company name) residence customers may call 1-800-___-____; business customers, 1-800 ___-____.  The Colorado PUC is also available for Denver residents by calling 303-894-2070; and those outside of Denver at 1-800-456-0858.
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